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FARMINGTON -- Baby boomers who supported food cooperatives years ago are rediscovering and revitalizing the movement, but they're doing it with a modern twist.

Around the country, online marketing and sales Web sites are connecting local farmers to more customers. On Oct. 21 and 22, the Western Mountains Alliance, a community-development organization for Oxford, Piscataquis, Somerset and Franklin counties, will meet with farmers to explain the concept.

"It's really an idea that's grown out of the success of the local farmers' markets," said Executive Director Tania Swain.

"Farmers have to tend their farms and can't connect with all their potential customers, and those customers want to buy from them but have limited times they can go to the weekly outdoor markets."

Maine's growing season is short, so farmers' markets could expand from the traditional Friday afternoon booths and tables in a parking lot to a flexible online ordering system. On a Web site, Swain said, growers can display seedlings, vegetables, breads, cheeses and set their own prices.

"Cooperatives are driven by a value system, and customers also want to save time and gas," she explained. "We'll have to work out details, but there are very successful models around the country that we have studied."

Swain said schools, restaurants, and assisted living and nursing home food service directors have expressed interest in the concept. In western and central Maine, seedlings would be available during spring and early summer. Customers could order fresh produce, flowers, and plants during the summer and early fall season.

Dairy products, eggs, meat, sausage, honey, baked goods, maple syrup, and preserves could be purchased any time of the year. Swain suggested customers would purchase gift baskets filled with jellies, specialty breads, and cheeses during the holiday season. Suppliers would collaborate on items that could be bundled and set their own pricing. A marketing manager would handle quality control, payment options, storage, pick-up locations, and trouble-shooting details. 

"Farmers would become members and pay a modest listing fee, and if they already have a Web site, we can provide a link to it," she said. "This concept enhances the local economy, saves time and travel costs, and teaches consumers about the importance of sustainable agriculture."

Farmers and community members interested in expanding to this virtual marketplace should come to their area informational meetings, Swain said. "We'll have one October 21, at 4 p.m. at the Olsen Student Center at UMF in Farmington; and on October 22, at 8 a.m. at the Skowhegan Community Center," she said.

The Western Mountains Alliance also publishes a yearly directory of farms and farm stands for three counties. For more information, contact Tricia Cook at 778-3885 or tcook@westernmountainsalliance.org.

